
 

 

The good news for this project: Southern Baptists have a history of cooperation! We are co-
laborers with seven other associations. If one does the math, $460,000 divided by eight is 

$57,500. Or to break this down further, 47 SRBA churches sharing the cost equally is 

$1,223 per church.  
 

I am asking the Lord to move the churches in our association to support this project. What 

might God be asking you to do to continue seeing lives changed through the ministry of 

Baptist Hill? If you want a great idea for raising money, ask me about the 1-100 envelope 

challenge.  
 

We are still in this together! 
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The Reminder 

Who Knew? 
Written by Kirk Baker 

 

Did you know Spring River Baptist Association owns a campground? Well, we are 
one-eighth owners of a campground called Baptist Hill. SRBA and seven other asso-

ciations in southwest Missouri own the facility just outside of Mount Vernon. Baptist 

Hill has been in existence for 104 years!  

 

The reason the camp exists is for campers of all ages to have the opportunity to 
hear the gospel of Jesus Christ. 1 Corinthians 15:3 clearly describes the gospel: 

“That Christ died for our sins according to the scriptures, and that He was buried, 

and that He rose again the third day.” This is the message proclaimed to campers of 

all ages who visit Baptist Hill. As of the conclusion of 2021, over 18,300 people 
have trusted Christ as Savior through the ministry of Baptist Hill through the years. 

That is something to celebrate. 

 

Our campground has all the normal amenities of a Christian camp setting. We have 
a worship center, cafeteria, craft buildings, dorm-style cabins, two hotel units, play-

ground areas, RV spaces, a new amphitheater, and an old pool with a waterslide. A 

new amphitheater is really exciting, while an old pool is not. That brings me to the 

reason for this update.  
 

Our pool is in disrepair and needs a major overhaul. The existing smooth surfaces 

need to be removed and replaced. A new drainage and pump system needs to be 

installed, along with a new pump house built away from existing restrooms. All of 

this is estimated to cost $660,000. Fortunately, God has already provided about 
$200,000. That leaves $460,000 to accomplish the work this fall so the pool will be 

ready for the 2023 camping season.  

 
 

 



 

 

~Associational Staff~ 

www.springriverbaptist.com 

417-782-3770 

 

Director of Missions 

Kirk Baker 

Email: srbadom@gmail.com 

 

General Secretary 

Alesha Schmidt 

email: alesha@springriverbaptist.com 

 

BSU Director 

Jon Smith 

Email: mosobsu@gmail.com 



~Prayer Requests~ 

Pastorless Churches 

 

Warren’s Branch 

North Main 

FBC Webb City 

 


